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The Dodson Family: 
 

Robert, Lynnell, Bryce, 
Grace, Nathanael, Brendan, 
Faith, Nolan, Hope, & Ryan 
 

Cell: 
Rob: 904-917-0917 
Lynnell: 904-635-3838 
 

Email: 
Primary: 
offwego@rocketmail.com 
Alternate: 
RNDsld97@gmail.com 
 

Sending Church: 
 

 
New Horizon Baptist Church 
13018 Hwy 31 N 
Ward, Arkansas 72176 
 

Pastor Kevin Bernard 
(501) 843-3979 
 

Mission Board: 
 

 
Baptist Missions to 
Forgotten Peoples 
P.O. Box 37043 
Jacksonville, FL 32236 
 

President: Jonathan Lyons 
(904) 783-4007 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends, 
 

We pray you all are doing well and had a wonderful Thanksgiving with family and friends.  It is 

great to be back home in Florida!  Thank you so much for praying for us during this 8-and-a-half-

month journey!  It felt like a “deployment” 

but with the family, and they were my fire 

team.  On this journey, the Lord gave us the 

opportunity to be a blessing to many 

churches and friends around the country.  We 

have crossed paths with many current & 

former military personnel and their families.  

The Dodson Crew has made many long-

lasting friendships and met some distant 

cousins. 
 

The year isn’t over yet, and we have a few more miles to travel.  Right 

now, we have logged over 30K in ministry miles for the year.  Please pray 

as we round out the year with just a couple more scheduled meetings.  

Also, for the Lord to supply the rest of our needed support.  Our current 

support level is at 98 percent. 
 

 

When we got home, we began to downsize more to determine what we are going to ship over to 

Germany.  We are so thankful to a church in Florida for donating towards our shipping container. 

Such a blessing.  Please pray the Lord will provide the right home and vehicle(s) for us in 

Germany. 
 

In the months of October and November, we continued to travel 

throughout Texas, Oklahoma, Arizona, Utah, Illinois, and Ohio.  

The month of October started with a missions conference in 

Chickasha, OK.  Of course, we were educated in the proper 

pronunciation of the town.  We had an awesome week with this 

church family.  They are doing a wonderful work of planting 

churches in the area.  A great example of reaching the lost in their 

Jerusalem, Judaea, Samaria & uttermost part of the earth.  Lynnell 

was given the privilege during children’s church to sign to a girl throughout the week.  Perhaps He 

is preparing her for a ministry in Germany. 
 

The month of November ended with us spending time with a supporting church in Ohio during 

their Thanksgiving dinner and service.  Nate flew in to join us and we took him back to college.  

The Lord allowed us the opportunity to visit a couple churches while spending time with him 

before we headed home. 
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I am so thankful to all the 

churches for recognizing and 

blessing Lynnell and our 

children.  They have been a 

huge part of the ministry and 

have endured countless hours 

and miles on the road.  Truly 

thankful for their sacrifice and 

for the Lord allowing us to cross 

paths with family in Texas.  I 

believe this was a big surprise 

for Lynnell and the kids.  It was 

a huge encouragement for us all. 
 

Pray for Grace & Nate as they are finishing up their finals in college these next couple of weeks.  

Both will be traveling home for Christmas.  It is going to be a blessing to have the whole family 

together during the holidays.  This will be our last visit with them before we leave in February.  

Pray for safe travels for when Bryce, Grace, & Nate head back to college. 
 

Please send us any prayer requests you may have so we can add them to our prayer ministry.  

Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support!  Lord willing, the next update will be 

from Germany.  We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 

In Christ, Your Missionaries, 

Rob & Lynnell Dodson & Kids 
 

Praises: 

• Five new supporting churches/partners; support level at 98%. 

• Thankful to be home after this 8-and-a-half-month journey. 

• For a dear friend who helped fix our van. 
 

Prayer Requests: 

• Pray for our supporting churches & partners. 

• Continued pray for Rob’s relatives for salvation. 

• Home & vehicles in Germany. 

• Safety & health traveling for a couple more meetings. 

• Grace & Nate traveling home for Christmas. 

• Bryce, Grace, & Nate traveling back to college after the holidays. 

• Lord to supply the rest of our needed support. 

• Dad Phillips, Dad McCann, & Dad Dodson’s health. 

• Our young adults for wisdom. 

 

 

 

 


